
Table 5.31-- HAZARDOUS WASTE SITES, THREATS AND CONTAMINANTS

  ON OAHU: 2021

[Sites on the national priorities list for the superfund program] 

Sites with threats and contaminants Location

Final 

listing 1/

Deletion 

year

Sitewide 

ready for 

anticipated 

use 2/

Del Monte Corp. (Oahu Plantation)  3/  Kunia     12/16/94  (4/)  Yes  

Naval Computer & 

  Telecommunications Area  5/  Wahiawa     5/31/94  (NA)  No  

Pearl Harbor Naval Complex  6/  Pearl Harbor     10/14/92  (NA)  No  

Schofield Barracks (U.S. Army)  7/  Schofield      Deleted  2000  Yes  

     NA  Not available.

     1/  After the proposed listing, site was added on this date to the National Priorities List (NPL).

     2/  "Yes" means all cleanup goals affecting current and reasonably anticipated future land uses of the entire 

site have been achieved, so there are no unnacceptable risks. All required land-use restrictions or other 

controls have been put in place and the site has achieved "Construction Complete Status." 

     3/  "Yes" means soil and shallow groundwater at the site have been contaminated with the fumigants EDB, 

DBCP and DCP, the solvents TCP and benzene and the pesticide Lindane. Deep groundwater is contaminated 

with EDB, DBCP and TCP. People who touch or ingest contaminated groundwater or soil could be at risk.

     4/  Partial deletion, EPA delisted the Poamoho section of the site from NPL list on January 13, 2004.

     5/  The Navy's Installation Restoration Program (IRP) is addressing the sites at NCTAMS EASTPAC.

The sites are primarily land disposal areas that are no longer in use and PCB transformer sites. Soil

contamination depends on the site but generally the chemicals of concern are PCBs, volatile organics,

semi-volatile organics and metals. The Navy selected remedies for several sites and has begun cleanup 

activities.

     6/  Soil, groundwater and sediment are contaminated with metals, organic compounds and petroleum

hydrocarbons. Site investigations and cleanup activities are ongoing. Site investigations indicate that there are

no immediate threats to human health or the environment at the site.

     7/  Industrial operations at the site contaminated groundwater with volatile organic compounds (VOCs), 

including trichloroethene (TCE). Following cleanup, EPA took the site off the Superfund program’s (NPL) 

in 2000.

     Source:  U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, National Priorities List Sites in Hawaii 

<https://www.epa.gov/superfund/national-priorities-list-npl-sites-state#HI> accessed May 13, 2020.

      The State of Hawaii Data Book 2020       http://dbedt.hawaii.gov/


